
Letters to the editor 

Elective ventilation 

Sir?Dr Williams (July 1993, pages 214-5) highlights 
the very real concern that elective (or 'intervention- 

al') ventilation for organ donation might produce per- 
sistent vegetative survivors. His assertion that the 
precedents set by the Tony Bland case may in future 
lead to the more humane treatment of such cases may 
well be correct. Most authorities believe, however, that 
a period of between three and 12 months must elapse 
before the diagnosis of persistent vegetative state can 
be confirmed. It follows that there may be a legal obli- 
gation to continue basic supportive measures over that 
period. But it would clearly be catastrophic if persis- 
tent vegetative survivors were to result from interven- 
tional ventilation. 
How often that may happen is not known but the 

currently planned PIVOT study (Potential of Interven- 
tional Ventilation in Organ Transplantation) may 
define this more clearly. Meanwhile, we feel that it is 

irresponsible to advocate the widespread adoption of 
the strategy before establishing precisely the risk of 
producing persistent vegetative survivors or of other 
yet unforeseen problems. Without this knowledge, rel- 
atives cannot be given the information necessary for 
them to give their assent. 
Dr Williams correctly identifies the current lack of 

intensive care beds as a problem and a recent multidis- 
ciplinary meeting organised by the King's Fund also 
concluded that this was a factor in holding down 
donor rates. Interventional ventilation would further 
increase the need for intensive care beds and Dr 
Williams suggests using high-dependency facilities as a 
possible alternative. We would disagree most strongly 
with this for two reasons: first, because attempts to pro- 
vide appropriate care at this level have proved disas- 
trous: they have clearly demonstrated the need for 1:1 
nursing by experienced intensive care staff if the lungs 
are to be kept clear of infection and the circulation 
and other physiological variables stable. Without this, 
potential donor organs may be lost and all concerned 

may suffer even more; second, because the care of the 

potential organ donor is becoming more rather than 
less sophisticated and labour intensive, with calls for 
the wider use of invasive monitoring and aggressive 
support to optimise donor organ function. 

Finally, it is open to question whether, as Dr 
Williams contends, interventional ventilation would be 
able to operate within the current legal framework. 
The strategy involves giving treatment to incapacitated 
patients since they remain alive (and are therefore 

patients rather than cadavers) until brain stem death is 

formally diagnosed. The fundamental guiding princi- 
ple in managing incapacitated patients has always 
been that any treatment they receive should be in 
their best interests. Does this apply in these circum- 
stances when patients will have been selected on the 
basis that death is inevitable? Indeed, if anything, the 
treatment could be regarded as being contrary to their 

best interests in that it prolongs the process of dying 
with the added risk of producing persistent vegetative 
survivors. It would seem, therefore, that the legality of 
interventional ventilation is debatable and, for this 
reason, we have recently written to the Law Commis- 
sion seeking guidance. 
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